Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority Regular Meeting
June 23, 2014

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  Mr. Keller, present, Mr. Kendi, present, Mr. Schmidt, present, Mrs. Beranek, present, Mr. Borek, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Korns, Engineer Bill Utzman, Supervisor Rich Beranek and Recording Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Kendi motioned to approve the May 12, 2014 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Schmidt, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Keller, yes.  Motion accepted.
Treasurers Report as of 06/31/2014:

Scottdale Bank Checking - $4,548.57

Mr. Borek motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mrs. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Schmidt, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Keller, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:  None

Motion to Pay Bills:

Avolio Law Group, LLC June monthly retainer - $250.00

Recording Secretary monthly payroll June 2014 - $100.00

Morris Knowles & Assoc. services rendered for May 2014 - $1,295.00

Scottdale Bank & Trust monthly interest loan payment for June 2014 - $258.26

Mr. Kendi motioned to pay the bills for the month of June 2014.  Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Borek, yes, Mr. Schmidt, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes.  Motion accepted.
Correspondence:  None
Unfinished Business:  None

Reports:

Engineer Bill Utzman reported that he has spoken to Mary Ann from WFMSA trying to see if we (Sewage Authority) could reduce costs of project especially since the Railroad wants to charge $12,500.00 per year for use of property.

The WFMSA seems to be willing to take over billing and possibly the lines after five years.  They do not however want to take over grinder pumps which we would want to turn them over to the residents anyway within the five year period.

Solicitor Korns and Mr. Utzman asked if the board would be willing to attend a couple of WFMSA Board meetings to possibly discuss these options.

Solicitor Korns suggested that there only be two representatives attend these meetings at a time in order not to have a quorum.

Mr. Borek motioned to appoint Mrs. Beranek and Mr. Kendi as the review board to attend the WFMSA public meetings along with Supervisor Rich Beranek to report back to the UTTSA with any information they may receive.  Mr. Schmidt seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Schmidt, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Utzman also reported that he has been still working with the Fayette County Conservation District and moving forward with right-a-ways.

Mr. Schmidt questioned whether it is mandated that you remove the soil on top of sand mounds.

Mr. Utzman is to contact DEP to inquire whether it is or not.

New Business:

Mrs. Beranek motioned to approve the 2013 Municipal Audit with changes stating that funding was being requested from RUS to being requested from PennVEST.  Mr. Borek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Schmidt, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Borek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority Meeting.  Mrs. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Schmidt, yes, Mr. Keller, yes, Mr. Kendi, yes, Mr. Borek, yes.   Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 5:27 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Henry

Recording Secretary
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